September 6th, 2017

President: Bob Howard Treasurer: Yvonne Adam Secretary: Bob Graham
Chief Flying Instructor: Vacant Field Operations: Scott Boutilier

Call to order: 19:35
Attendees: Yvonne Adam, Bob Howard and Tom Savage.
April's Minutes were not available as none of us remembered to bring them.

Financial Report Approved: Yvonne Adam / Tom Savage

President's Report:
No report.

Flight Training Report:
No report.

Field Report:
Scott Boutilier emailed the following report:

Prepared for Algonquin aero modellers club 6 September 2017

Field condition was favourable for flying the complete season. Although it was not agreed-upon
by the executive nor at the first meeting the field was cut nine times during the season with a
final cut to be conducted before the end of September.

The arduous task of weeding the field was replaced by cutting the weeds as low as possible the
result of this was a runway surface that was made up of 70% short weeds and grass and
conducive too short take off and landings.

It is hope that this practice will result in a grass runway surface, as the grass should take over in
the years to come.

Turkeys continue to be a problem as they dig for grubs in the grass and would like to suggest that
we find turkey hunters to participate in the fall turkey hunt and cull the resident turkeys.



The field was utilized more this year than years past and the practice of sending an email to the
club email list proved to be ineffective way I’m letting people know that somebody was at the
field.

New Business
Yvonne Adam wrote a $500.00 cheque to Scott Boutilier for the season's grass cutting. The
cheque was left with Tom Savage for Scott to pick up at his convenience.

Old Business

e (Canada 150 Fly-In: The airport plans to have a large screen TV set up for Bob Graham's
simulator. Bob Howard to contact members to remind about attendance on Sep. 23rd,
10AM to 3 PM.

e No action on creating a NOTAM for the float flying field at Pt. Alexander.

Discussions of Interest

e Tom Savage suggested contacting Brian Leahey about possibly doing a presentation for
the zone meeting.

Next Meeting

The next meeting date was not discussed.

Adjournment
Meeting was adjourned at 20:00.
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